

League of Women Voters, Winchester, MA
Minutes of October 30, 2013, Steering Committee Meeting

Attending: Maryann Haraldsen, Jean Herbert, Margery Jackson, Leslie Kennedy, Gloria Legvold, Marilyn Mullane, Rosemary Pye, Nancy Schrock, Juanita Zerda

Unable to attend: Anne Bailey Berman

Append to minutes: Treasurer’s Report, new S.C. meeting schedule (revised 11/23/13), update from MaryAnn
Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 26; 7 to 9 p.m.; at Marilyn’s house, 33 Lloyd Street; facilitator, Gloria; secretary, Rosemary.
Approved:  Minutes of October 3, 2013, Steering Committee meeting


      Treasurer’s Report – appended
· Marilyn Mullane reported on our successful fundraiser, Jimmy Tingle Live on October 18, which yielded a profit of $3,225 for our local League.

Marilyn will write a brief endorsement for Tingle’s website and an article for our website.

 Juanita advocated alternating years of fundraising letters and events to grow our budget, so that we do not jeopardize our reserve. To sustain our LWV work,  we will need to hold a major fundraiser every two or three years.
The new meeting time will be the fourth Tuesday of each month, except near or when holidays occur—appended, revised calendar of dates with host, facilitator, and secretary (commitments also changed).

(Updated on 11/23/13 and emailed to S.C.)
We agreed to hold our two annual public steering committee meetings at Sanborn House—

· Nancy presented the pros and cons of meeting there: a non-denominational setting, reliable heat, no charge, ADA accessible versus doing set up and, as a town building, no alcohol service

· Nancy will check to see if Tuesday, February 25 is available. (Update: Sanborn venue moved to March 25 because of snow concern.)
· This generous opportunity is part of the outreach of the Winchester Historical Society to fellow civic organizations. The Society hopes that facility users will join the Society. 

· We may consider the Sanborn House for our annual meeting. That would entail a permit and probable fee.
Maryann Haraldsen prepared a thorough internet/social  media/ marketing update covering the new Wild Apricot link, archiving minutes, WinCam training for League volunteer Eva Medzorian, website update, marketing material ideas, approach to sponsors—full report appended 

· Steering Committee past minutes: Gloria  and Juanita will search files again for missing reports for years 2011 and 2012
· Leslie will continue to place our new membership brochures in key public sites.

· Jo-Ann Michalak and Maryann will work on a survey monkey poll of members in order to effectively demonstrate  the demographic value to potential sponsors in advertising.
· Wild Apricot site cannot do Paypal sans 15 cent processing fee. We may suggest on site to join with $65.15 or pay by personal check to avoid the charge.

· We support Maryann’s design of a Winchester-specific League book mark.

· Maryann requests support and information from those in the League who know about advertisements purchased for our former mailed newsletter.

· Sarah Swiger is now helping with communications committee work, particularly publicity.

Winchester High School Renovation public informational program

· Difficult decision reached not to co-sponsor a program with Winchester Foundation for Educational Excellence: while recognizing the generous and effective work of WFEE and the benefits of collaboration with other civic organizations, the over-ride issue is one of controversy and strong opinions. The League guards its reputation of neutrality assiduously and realizes that public perception, valid or not, may affect our standing. Gloria will relay our decision to Caren Connolly, Exec. Dir. of WFEE.
· Juanita, stressing the importance of League involvement in critical issues, stepped up to lead this event. She will ask for off-steering committee assistance. The program would be marketed as “Last chance…” to get the information one needs to cast an informed vote; its possible date would be December 7; the format might include a tour; a panel featuring EFPBC, Supt., etc; and q and a period. This is a major event to pull together and support for Juanita will be critical.
Leslie, membership chair, will draft a membership drive letter for review. It will include a statement about our successful Tingle fundraiser and other current activities. Her hope is to have this letter in the mail before Thanksgiving week. Each S.C. member would mail out ten or so letters with a personalized note. 
Juanita will check on cut-off date for LWV MA grant cycle.
Leslie  will submit names of S.C. members to State and National League so that each of us is receiving email from these sources, such as League Leaders newsletter.
Under Voter Services, Rosemary reported that the Winchester League offered to do a registration program again at Woburn High School, and Woburn Town Clerk Bill Campbell informed us that they would be doing their own registration. We will consider Medford, and possibly Stoneham, for high school registration drives as those towns do not have active Leagues. 

Leslie reported that the VOTE banner will be up at the Transfer Station for the December 10 election with its new date patch.

Gloria presented initial draft of “tax dollars” flyer with design by Maryann for comment. Because of the rapidly approaching December election, the S.C. postponed its publication until January 1st to avoid public perception of bias against or toward the over-ride vote. This will allow tweaking and revision as needed. Nancy, Gege, Rosemary , Marilyn, and Gloria will meet on Tuesday, November 5 to begin its refinement, noting suggestions made.
Gloria will keep S.C. informed of Chamber of Commerce meetings and ask for representatives to attend.

Gloria will lay careful groundwork for the December 6 “Moveable Feast” and hand over materials at the end of November so that Rosemary and Nancy can assume responsibility, with a week or so to check materials and set up and ask questions. The venue is the main Fire Station in Town Center, the food order has been placed with D’Agostino’s, and the cake donation from Stop and Shop approved. Paper goods, tablecloths, utensils, etc. will be available. Save the Date flyers have already been sent to Howard, Lannon, and Nash. She will also reach out to former Moveable Feast volunteers and Maryann will put a request for helpers on the website and in the e-newsletter. Leslie will need to a.) have welcome table materials such as brochures available (Gloria will prepare League name tags and sign-in sheets) and b.) make sure the League banner is available to display prominently.
Bottle Bill Update petition drive will end Friday evening, November 1, so that Marilyn can deliver petitions to State League leaders on Saturday.  We are very close to our 500 signature goal (we had promised 250-500) and may well meet it. (Update: Met at 525 signatures!)
Rosemary, Maryann, Marilyn and Gloria will be attending Membership and Leadership Development all-day workshop on Saturday, November 2, in Needham. This meeting is a pre-requisite to the coaching sessions in which the Winchester League will participate throughout the coming year in our focus on increasing membership and participation. They will report at our November meeting.
Jean, Marilyn, and Gloria will participate in LWV MA Phonathon, calling the Cape Cod Area League members. A percentage of the money raised in these 90 some calls will return to the Winchester League.

Gloria presented a suggestion from another League member about supporting our membership dues for those who find themselves constrained by cost. One person, for example, might be willing to donate $325 that could cover five one-year memberships; another person $130 for two. What would be the accounting process? Might there be a sliding scale for the first two years of membership. Might these be gift memberships? Might we want to subsidize members under 40 years of age? We agreed that Rosemay et al would raise this question with our Membership and Leadership Development (MLD) coach and report back to the Steering Committee. 
Calendar events: 

November 6, Wednesday, Gun Law Lobby Day, State House, 10 a.m.


November 19, Tuesday, LWV Needham and Wellesley, “A Good Tax Program,” 7 p.m. (location?)
December 5, Thursday, MA Conference for Women, Boston Exhibition and Conference Center, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

May 10, Saturday—LWV MA State Council—save the date

Tabled for our next meeting:

1. By-law and/or Policy Requirements

Approval of revised by-laws, auditor, designee for co-signing checks, spokeswoman

2. Subsidizing memberships/dues
3. Next Door Theater night, Marilyn

4. League Spring Book Read program

5. Program ideas:

a.  Mass. Incarceration and “The House I Live In,” Center for Restorative Justice

b. Agriculture consensus study, 2013-2014.
c. Political campaign reform—October 2014 through January 2015
d. Hot topic meetings

Past reports—move off agenda now?


LWV MA State Conference—Gloria and Juanita  


July 17, Election Reform Lobby Day—Rosemary and Marilyn


October 7, “How Women Become Political”—Gloria and Marilyn

Respectfully submitted, 

Gloria Legvold, 11.04.13

LWV of Winchester, Steering Committee Meetings—7 to 9 p.m.
Fourth Tuesday of each month, with occasional exceptions

            Facilitator responsible for sending out agenda in advance of meeting.
                Secretary responsible for adding dates and events from LWV leaders email to agenda
                Secretary responsible for sending approved minutes to Maryann Haraldsen  
                     

2013-2014               Host                   Facilitator                        Secretary                Notes
 

	NOVEMBER
26. Tuesday
	Marilyn
	Gloria
	Rosemary
	 

	DECEMBER
17, Tuesday
	Juanita
	Rosemary
	Leslie 
	 

	JANUARY
28, Tuesday
	Leslie
	Juanita
	Jean
	Invite Exec. Dir. of WMCN to attend 

	FEBRUARY
25, Tuesday
	Nancy 
	Jean 
	Anne
	

	MARCH
25, Tuesday
	Sanborn House,
Public Meeting
(Pending NS)
	Anne
	?
	INVITE MEMBERSHIP AND PUBLIC TO ATTEND  

	APRIL
22, Tuesday
	Gloria 
	?
	?
	 

	MAY
27. Tuesday
	?
	?
	?
	 

	JUNE
Annual Meeting
12,Thursday
	 
	 
	 
	Jean, lead


 

Revised 11.23.13

GL

